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FLOA Presidentõs Message                   By Judy Nelson 

 
 7ÅȭÖÅ ÈÁÄ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÓÎÏ× ÆÁÌÌȦ  )Ô ×ÁÓ ÐÒÏÂÁÂÌÙ Σ ɀ Υ ÉÎÃÈÅÓ ÂÕÔ )ȭÍ ÓÏ ÇÌÁÄ ÔÈÁÔ ) ×ÁÓ ÉÎ &ÏÒÅÓÔ ,ÁËÅÓ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÓÔ ×ÅÅË-end to ex-

ÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÁÕÔÙ ÏÆ ÉÔȦ  %ÖÅÒÙÔÈÉÎÇ ÊÕÓÔ ÓÐÁÒËÌÅÄȦ  4ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÍÏÒÅ ÆÁÌÌÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇȢ  7Å ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÒÅÆÅÒÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÁÔÈÅr 

cam/snow stick for some time, but one of our residents, who wishes to remain anonymous, provides a live web cam so 

that you can watch weather and temperatures in Forest Lakes live.  You can access it by going to: 

www.forestlakesweather.com/web/live_camera.html.   

 

&,/!ȭÓ !ÎÎÕÁÌ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ ×ÁÓ ÈÅÌÄ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ΤΡth.  Two board members, Ted Cary (Vice President) and Mack 

Hume, ended their 3-year term, but agreed to run again and were re-elected.  Continuing to serve are Judy Summers 

(Secretary), Jane Cummins (Treasurer), Debbie Skeldon, Mary St. Germain, Frank Astemborski, and myself (President).  

FLOA Board meetings are on hiatus until March, 2015. 

 

The FLOA Board of Directors has a very important announcementȣȣȢȢ 
7ÅȭÒÅ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ Á #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ #ÅÎÔÅÒ ÓÏÏÎȦȦ 

 

After 20 or more years of fundraising, saving, visualizing, brainstorming, exploring possibilities to have a community cen-

ter, it is going to become a reality!  We have purchased a piece of property with buildings! 

! Ȱ&ÏÒ 3ÁÌÅȱ ÓÉÇÎ ×ÅÎÔ ÕÐ ÁÔ ΣΣΣΣ -ÅÒÚÖÉÌÌÅ 2ÏÁÄ ɉ,ÏÔ ΤΥΣɊ ÊÕÓÔ ÄÁÙÓ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÃÉÓÉÏÎ ×ÁÓ ÍÁÄÅ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ &,&$Ⱦ&,/! %ØȤ

ploratory Committee to not proceed with plans to build a combined building.  The property was being sold on an on-line 

auction, with bidding dates of October 25th to 30th. 

Several FLOA board members met at the property and agreed that, with vision and a lot of work parties, it had great po-

tential to become a Community Center.  The timing was right, the property was in a great location, cleared of trees, flat 

and smooth, two buildings that can be renovated to meet our needs, zoned commercial and residential, and in the price 

range of what we had in savings and checking so that we could pay cash! 

After much discussion and input from all board members and a special meeting, we voted unanimously (yes, it was 100%) 
to bid on the property and to start at $85,000 and not exceed $160,000.  One aggressive competitor kept outbidding us 
until we bid the highest we would go and in the last 3 minutes we won!  It was a white knuckle experience! 
 
The last 6 weeks have been filled with the normal legal things; agreements, signing of documents, and closing happened 

this past Friday, December 12thȢ  4ÈÅ &,/! ÂÏÁÒÄ ÉÓ ÁÓ ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÁÓ ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ËÉÄÓ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÎÅ× ÔÏÙȦ  !ÎÄȣȢÈÏ× ÔÉÍÅÌÙ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÔȭÓ ÔÈÅ 

holiday season!  YOU have helped to make it happen through your annual dues as a member of FLOA and supporting our 

many fundraisers over the years.  It will be a work in progress for many months but we have confidence that our commu-

nity will work together to make it a place for all to enjoy and feel a new sense of community spirit.  And we would like EVE-

RYONE to become a member of FLOA and getting involved in things that can only be imagined at this point in time.  We 

hope you are as excited as we are!        Continued on Page 9 
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FLOA Highway Clean - Up held on Thursday, September 4th       9 AM  

Lots of volunteers showed up to clean the 2 miles of Highway 260 that goes through Forest Lakes.  

They even braved the tall weeds!  We heard that some got free coffee at the end of their trail, at 

the local caf®õ.  THANK YOU to Rick Brunton who heads up this project twice a year.  

 

THANK YOU to the following:   Rick & Donna Brunton, Richard Zimmerman, Walter Brendecke, Cindy 

Preston, Cal Phillips, Tom & Kay Ulmer, Helen Noyes, Frank & Judy Summers, Gene Jeardoe, Gene & 

Sally Rottier, Larry Proctor, Tom Brouse, Marcia Todd, and Paul Studer.  

Way to go Team!  

Looking aheadñthe next clean -up will be Thursday, May 28, 2015 .  

         Article by Donna Brunton 

Ƨ&ÏÒÅÓÔ ,ÁËÅÓ (ÁÐÐÅÎÉÎÇÓƨ 
 
In between newsletters, we publish a 
ÍÏÎÔÈÌÙ Ƨ&ÏÒÅÓÔ ,ÁËÅÓ (ÁÐÐÅÎÉÎÇÓƨ ÁÎÄ 
ÁÌÓÏ ÓÅÎÄ ÏÕÔ ÅÍÁÉÌ ƧÂÌÁÓÔÓƨ ×ÈÅÎ ×Å ÎÅÅÄ 
to get information out quickly.  If you 
are not receiving these emails or know 
ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ×ÈÏ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ËÅÅÐ ƧÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
ËÎÏ×ƨƗ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐƚ  )ÔƦÓ ÁÓ ÅÁÓÙ ÁÓ 
emailing us your name and email address 
to floanews@cox.net .  
 
9ÏÕ ÄÏÎƦÔ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ Ï×ÎÅÒ ÏÒ 
member of FLOA to receive this.  Rela-
tives and friends might also like to know 
what goes on in the community.  

Check out our website at www.floa.org.  

It contains lots of information, not only 

about Forest Lakes, but also the Forest Ser-

vices, State and County and much more. 

PLEASE HELP US identify new property own-

ers.  If you have a new neighbor or if you are 

new to Forest Lakes, please let us know.  FLOA 

keeps a secured database of all property own-

ers and sometimes it takes awhile to get infor-

mation when there are changes. Thank you for 

being the communityõs eyes and ears. 

 

You can contact us at 

floanews@cox.net.   

 

WHERE IS THE POST 
OFFICE? 

The location has changed 
to the Water District office 
on Merzville Road across 
from the fire station from now until fur-
ther notice in the spring.   A separate en-
trance is available.  Hours remain the 
same ï Monday through Friday from 9 AM 
to 1 PM.   Your mail will be handed to you 
rather than through your box; therefore 
you will only be able to get your mail dur-
ing business hours. 

mailto:floanews@cox.net
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Calendar of Events  

MONTHLY MEETINGS 

¶ 2nd Tuesday      School Board      4 PM at the School Office 

¶ 3rd Thursday      Water Board      11 AM at the Water Dept 

¶ 2ndSaturday Fire District Board (3rd Sat. MarðNov.)   10 AM at the Fire Station 

¶ 3rd Saturday Fire District Auxiliary (no meetings until March)  9 AM at the Fire Station 

¶ 3rd Saturday FLOA Board Meeting (no meetings until March)  2 PM at the School District Building 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

December 2014  January 2015  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

February 2015  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

March 2015  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     
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Forest Lakes Fire District Report 

By Board Chairman John Hennessey                 

New Fire Board 
The new fire board met for the first time on Saturday Decem-
ber 13, 2014.  Joining John Hennessey and Quentin Tolby, with 
two years remaining on their four year terms, were incumbents 
John Nelson and Tom Cummiskey and new member Jon 
Waggoner, all who started their four year terms December 1st.  
Our thanks go out to past Treasurer John Fahrendorf for his 
service to the fire district over the last two plus years.  The new 
board will attend the upcoming Arizona Fire District Association 
(AFDA) conference in January in Laughlin, NV, where members will attend required statutory training on the Open 
Meeting Law, Finance and Budget as well other essential skills training.  Board members also interact with members of 
other districts and have the opportunity to solicit best operating practices from other districts that may be applicable 
to FLFD.   Past history has shown this to be an invaluable team building event.   
 

/ƘƛŜŦΩǎ /ƻƴǘǊŀŎǘ 
The fire board and Chief Rodriquez have concluded negotiations on a new two year contract employment contract.  
Chief Rodriquez and board representative Clerk John Nelson signed the contract, which is effective November 1, 2014.  
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛŜŦΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŜƴǎŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ǳƴŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŀƴƪƛƴƎ /ƘƛŜŦ 
Rodriquez for his willingness to continue to serve the district. 
 

Strategic Plan (STRAP) Update Nearing Completion 
Formal update meetings have concluded for this update cycle.  The process will be complete with the publication of 
the annual update document, which is currently planned by the end of December. 
  
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀōōǊŜǾƛŀǘŜŘ ǾŜǊǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ǇǊƛƳŀǊƛƭȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Ŏǳǎπ
tomer survey and the five year financial budget and forecast, including the five year capital expenditure plan.  The 
capital plan, which is synchronized to the district priorities, includes acquisition of a front loader via lease/purchase 
(this year) ; acquisition of a new mini-pumper to replace Engine 1212 and Attack 1211, to be financed by grant funding 
(year 1); execution of the plans to construct a new 3,600 sq ft fire station per plans developed by former building com-
mittee chair Geoff Stanisic in 2012 (years 3 and 4); and replacement of Recue 1212 by lease/purchase or direct acquisi-
tion (year 4).  The capital plan, if executed, will address all the equipment and facility deficiencies identified during the 
Heber-Overgaard merger study.  These capital expenditures are all possible because of the savings resulting from aus-
terity plans we have had in place over the last four years.  The new station, when combined with the existing 3,300 sq 
ft station, will serve our needs well into the future.   
 

Joint FLOA/FLFD Community Center Exploratory Committee 
The committee, under the leadership of Ben Froehlich, has concluded its activities with the understanding that FLOA 
and FLFD will pursue building plans independently.  The meetings were open to the public, and had published agendas 
and meeting minutes.  Meeting minutes are available on the FLFD web site.  Our thanks to Ben; Judy Nelson and Ted 
Cary, FLOA representatives; and Quentin Tolby and John Hennessey, FLFD representatives.  One of the key outcomes is 
that the fire district no longer has plans that include Lots 298 and 299, which were procured in 2007 to support com-
munity center plans.  Lots 298 and 299 will be declared surplus and will be sold to the highest bidder.  Proceeds from 
the sale will help offset building costs. 
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The Forest Lakes Fire District Auxiliary celebrated Christmas  at the fire station  on Saturday December 13 at 4 

P.M. Everyone shared a great meal and Santa arrived with goodies for the children.  The Auxiliary would like to wish 

everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, too! 

 

We have been working  on our website  for quite some time and I am happy to announce this it is finally "live".  Our 

web address is: www.flfdazaux.com.  The website still needs some work and we will continue working on it over the 

winter months. Please check it out and we would appreciate any ideas or suggestions you may have. 

 

The board members will be working and planning over the winter months for a fun and exciting summerñagain, 

any suggestions  for events is greatly appreciated.   See you all this spring.  

Forest Lakes Fire District Auxiliary Report  

By President Chris Bennett                 

The fire engine was dispatched to rescue Santa.  It was get-

ting dark, it was snowing, and the presents were getting 

rather wet.  You should have seen the excitement when the 

children heard the sirens and went outside to see the fire 

truck coming down Merzville Rd., with flashing lights!  Santa 

had arrived! 

ɷ  ɷ  ɷ 

After a wonderful potluck dinner, all were anticipating the arrival 

of Santa Claus.  Because it was getting late in the day, Deputy 

McKeever went out to look for him and found him stranded on 

the highway.   His sleigh had broken down and he  didnôt know 

how he was going to get to the fire station in time to deliver gifts 

to the boys and girls waiting for him. 

Firefighter Taber was explaining the dilemma to the kids and 

they listened intently to the radio as the deputy and firefighter 

communicated a plan to get Santa to the fire station. 

Ŷ  Ŷ  Ŷ 

Each boy and girl took their turn to sit with Santa and 

receive a very special gift. 

As Santa always does, when he departed, he said, 

ñHo, Ho, Hoé.Merry Christmas!ò  

ɵ  ɵ  ɵ 
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Chevelon Butte School District #5 Report 

By Linda Blosser, President, Governing Board 

928-477-2010  office        928-477-3390  land          602-819-7656  cell 

lblosser@chevelonbutte.org       www.chevelonbutte.org 

HELLO FOREST LAKESé 

 

Where's the snow? 

 

We have a couple of items to share with you.  Our Board Member DON PETERSON is retiring at the end of 

December 2014 after four years of outstanding service to our district.  Don is moving to the valley to be 

closer to his first Grandbaby BRIANNE.  We wish Don all the best. 

 

The fifth seat will be filled as of January 5, 2015 by SUE BRADLEY.  We are very excited to have Sue on 

our Governing Board.  Along with Sue joining us we have two new Drivers, Jeri Best and Tom Tan-

ner.  Welcome to CHEVELON BUTTE ESD. 

 

Chevelon Butte ESD belongs to THE ARIZONA SCHOOL BOARDS ASSOCIATION.  We have been a member 

for the past 25 plus years.  Each year at the ASBA ANNUAL CONFERENCE in December school districts 

from around the state are recognized for their district work and dedication to their students.  This year 

CHEVELON BUTTE ESD received such honor and a beautiful plaque at the Awards Banquet on December 

11, 2014.  If you would like to see the plaque stop by the district office. 

 

Also, Linda Blosser was named ARIZONA SCHOOL BOARDS ASSOCIATION COCONINO COUNTY DIRECTOR.  

Linda assumed the position and her seat on the ASBA BOARD of DIRECTORS December 11, 2014. 

 

We wish you a wonderful Holiday Season.  Enjoy family and friends.  Safe travels.   

From Linda, Cheryl, Rebecca, Deynice, Don and Angela 

mailto:lblosser@chevelonbutte.org
http://www.chevelonbutte.org

